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Kimberly Garland-Klopp 

kgarland@esqmanagement.com 

 

 

March 26, 2020 

 

Dear Crossgates Master Homeowners: 

 

  

I hope this letter finds you well! 

 

On behalf of the Crossgates Master Homeowners Association Executive Board of Directors, attached is a 

resolution that was adopted for capital reserve funding.  Please place this resolution with your community 

documents (Covenants, By-Laws, etc.) as it is necessary to provide this information upon the resale of your 

home. 

In your association capital reserve are monies set aside for the future maintenance of the common areas.  This 

maintenance is Crossgates Master Association’s responsibility.    

Taking into consideration the aging of the common areas, the Executive Board of Directors unanimously 

approved adopting this resolution at the meeting held March 11, 2020.  Effective May 1, 2020, any NEW owner 

will need to contribute this one-time fee of $265 at closing. If your home is currently on the market, please pass 

this information along to your realtor. 

As always, if you have any questions regarding this letter, please do you not hesitate to call us at (717) 824-

3071 or email me at kgarland@esqmanagement.com.  

 

Sincerely,  

                                                                                                                                                                      
  

                                                                        Kimberly Garland-Klopp 

Community Manager 
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